

Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council

M I N U T E S   O F   M E E T I N G  
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at the village hall on Thursday, September 1 at 7.30pm immediately following the Planning meeting at 7.00pm

Present:

Cllrs Weitzell, Gatward, Gimblett, Tomlin, Riley, Young, Gillbanks & 


Holdsworth

In attendance:
Dist.Cllrs Boddington & West, County Cllr Wisson, one member of 


the public & Clerk
2016/1784
Co-Option of Councillors


Cllrs Gillbanks, Holdsworth & Riley signed their Acceptance of Office forms and 

the Chairman welcomed them to Council.
2016/1785
Apologies for Absence


Apologies were received from Cllrs Dawson & Eayrs
2016/1786
Open Forum (max 10 minutes)


The member of the public introduced himself as Mr Cook from Latin Close.  He 

 informed the meeting that there was a problem with the height of the manhole 

cover on Graveley Road.  The Clerk was asked to report this to Highways.  He 

also raised the issue of the traffic calming which he felt had been installed in the 

incorrect positions and itself caused a hazard.  It was agreed that the siting could 

have been better but Cllrs explained that this was a Highways issue, out of its 

remit.
2016/1787
Declarations of Interest and Dispensation for Agenda items only



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2016/1788
To Approve and sign the minutes of the meeting held on


July 7 2016


The Minutes were approved as an accurate record and signed.





2016/1789
Matters Arising from Minutes dated June 2, 2016 (information only)



All contained within the Agenda
2016/1790
District & County Councillor Reports


Cllr Boddington informed the meeting that it had been a busy time within the 

planning department at HDC in connection with the proposed chicken farm.  She 

did not feel this would have any impact on the Offords.  She also passed to the 

clerk a meeting timetable in connection with the proposed merger of 


Hinchingbrooke Health Care NHS Trust and Peterborough and Stamford NHS 

Foundation Trust.



Cllr West firstly said that he was very sorry to hear that the former Chairman, Cllr 

Gimblett, was standing down. He said that he felt Council had come a long way 

in recent years under his guidance.  He also welcomed the three new councilors.  

He confirmed that he had seen the response to Cllr Terry Hayward regarding the 

level crossing proposals and would support the initiative.



Cllr Wisson informed the meeting that the County Council was looking at ways to 

make it easier to impose a 20 mph limit on B roads through villages, particularly 

near schools and that this would be one of the options on the Local Highways 

Initiative Bid process. In a response to a question as to whether/how this would 

be enforced she stated that it would be enforced by the police and also via the 

community speedwatch teams.
2016/1791
Finance, Risk Assessment & General Purposes


1791.1
To Accept the Financial Information 




The financial information was accepted as an accurate record



1791.2
To approve and sign the balance sheet



The balance sheet was approved as an accurate record and signed
2016/1792
To approve payments & sign cheques



Additional payments may be tabled

101161
Paul Marshall


Village Maintenance


£494.00
101162
All Saints PCC

Reimbursement for Defib.Install
£200.00

101164
Antony Abbs


Grass Cutting



£1000.00
101165
Mrs J Stanbridge

Salary & Expenses Aug & Sept
£887.26
101166
Online Playgrounds Ltd
Replacement caps for MUGA

£20.34

2016/1793
Leisure & Amenities



Cllr Gatward confirmed that there had not been a meeting in August and 


updated Cllrs on the various works being carried out around the parish.  The 

next meeting was confirmed as Monday, September 26th at 7pm.


1793.1

Community Highways Volunteering Scheme





The email concerning the proposals for the scheme had been 



circulated to all.  It was agreed that something would be placed in 



Out & About and provided residents volunteers the scheme would 



be furthered.
2016/1794
Planning


As all councilors had been present for the Planning Meeting there was no need 

for the Chairman to review.
2016/1795
A14 Huntingdon – Cambridge Improvement Scheme (update if available)


Cllr Weitzel confirmed that he had been to look at the viaduct in Beds which was 

similar to the one proposed for the Offords.  Highways had arranged a meeting 

at the Village Hall on September 27th.  Highways England had promised they 

would have a model of the viaduct available for the meeting.
2016/1796
Devolution Proposals


The Chairman confirmed he had attended the meeting and had concerns about 

the proposals.  Cllr West confirmed he also shared his concerns for the long 

term commitment.
2016/1797
Boundary Commission Response



The Chairman’s response on behalf of Council re the proposals had been 

circulated to all.
2016/1798
Network Rail- Anglia Level Crossings


The Chairman relayed his frustration at not being able to contact anyone re this 

having left several messages without receiving any return calls.  Cllr Gimblett 

stated he still had the original contact information from the time when a bridge 

was being proposed and he would forward these to the Chairman.
2016/1799
Councillor Reports


Cllr Gimblett confirmed that this would be his last meeting.  He stated he had 

enjoyed his time as a Cllr and then as Chairman and thanked the Clerk for her 

work. He felt that he was leaving a very strong Council.  Cllr Weitzel thanked him 

on behalf of the Council for his 11 years of service.


Cllr Riley informed the Clerk of some possible funding via Tesco grants. The 

Clerk agreed to look into this.



Cllr Young informed the meeting that the Youth Club had closed due to their 

being no leaders available.  The Clerk suggested they look into the Fun Bus 

provision.



Cllr Gatward informed the meeting that the repairs had been carried out to the 

dipping platform on the pond but that in doing so further repair work was 


uncovered and had been authorised.
2016/1800
Notices & Correspondence



The Clerk confirmed she had received correspondence from HDC confirming 

that The Swan Public House had been added to the Community Asset List for 

the next 5 years.
2016/1801
Any Urgent Business
In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
None
2016/1802
The meeting closed at 8.45pm and next meeting date confirmed as Thursday, October 6th, 2016 at 7.30pm
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